
February 2025 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191 
   E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

 
NOTICE CHANGE OF  HOURS!!! 

Office hours:  Mon.-Tues.-Wed.---7:30 am to 2:00 pm 
Thurs. ---7:30 am to 11:30 am; Friday-closed-by appt only 

If I happen to be out of the office, I more than likely am at 
 bank, post office, shop---running errands.  

 

                                                
 

SNOW—Say it isn’t so—just a reminder that Ordinance #247 
prohibits parking on any public street November 1 to April 1 
between the hours of midnight and 7:00 am to allow for 
removal of snow.  Please cooperate by keeping your vehicles 
off of the street between these hours.  Everybody wants the 
streets to be clear early in the morning and the DPW 
employees start clearing very early in the morning even before 
we are awake so that the streets can be clear for you to get to 
work, appointments, or school!  So far, the snow totals have 
been next to nothing, which is saving on expenses for snow 
removal again this year.  Mother Nature might have a surprise 
up her sleeve though, so be aware! 
 
 

Regular board meeting is Monday, February 10, 2025 at 4 pm 
at the JMTM Library.  The public is welcome and encouraged to 
attend!  If you wish to speak at public comment time or on an 
agenda item, you must call the office to be placed on the 
agenda.  Agendas are posted on the website and at the village 
hall, shop, and post office.  
     

HOUSE NUMBERS—PLEASE post your house number so 
that it is visible from the street, preferably near the 
front door facing the street near the door jamb.  
REPEATING AGAIN!!!   
example> > > > > > > > 

 
 
 

DOG LICENSES expire 3/31/2025.  A valid certificate 

of rabies vaccination is required to issue tags for your 
dog(s). Failure to license Rover can result in a $169 fine.  
 
Chicken permits (up to four hens) are required annually 
as well at a cost of $15.  Form is available on web site. 

 
REMEMBER IF YOU SEE SOMETHING HAPPENING IN 
VILLAGE REQUIRING THE SHERIFF’S DEPT- CALL 
THE TAYLOR COUNTY SHERIFF DEPT.  THE VILLAGE 
HAS NO CONTROL OVER SPEEDING, FIREWORKS, 
DOGS RUNNING LOOSE, SPEEDING ETC. These are 
state laws! 

 

Meals on Wheels/Nutrition Site—meals are served on 
Tues/Thurs at 11:30 am at the Centennial Hall for eligible 
participants.  Contact the Commission of Aging Office at 
715-748-1491.  Cost is $5 per meal.  Home delivery is also 
available to those who qualify—those delivered meals 
receive the daily meal plus a meal for the next day.  The 
ARDC Office has much to offer to our seniors, not just 
meals, but support, education, transportation, and 
entertainment, just to name a few items. 
   
Utility Rates-The utility is required to publish the utility 
rates-see back of this page for the rates for the Village of 

Stetsonville.              

       

Elections-a primary is scheduled for Feb 18, 2025 
Polling hours are 7 am to 8 pm.     
Spring General election is Tuesday-4/01/2025. 
  Please go to My Vote Wisconsin to register or apply 
for absentee ballots.  You need to re-apply each year 
for absentee ballot unless you are on the 
“indefinitely confined” list-that also requires that 
you return each ballot to stay active on that list. 
 

Please use the village website as a means to 

keep current with events in the village 

including legal posting and meeting notices.  

https://stetsonville.myruralwater.com 
 

PIPE INSPECTION—we were under the impression 
when the DNR required that a pipe inspection report 
be submitted, that it was INSIDE the property.  It was 
an inventory form to record all of the piping in the 
municipal water system, which was pretty easy to do 
since the whole water system is relatively new, being 
installed less than fifteen years ago and all the piping 
is plastic, as opposed to lead pipes.    SO-THE DPW 
WORKERS DO NOT NEED TO GET INTO YOUR 
HOMES!  I have had a few calls asking “when they are 
coming??”   
 

I am planning on retirement at the end of 2025-just a 
heads up the village clerk/treasurer position will be 
posted by Fall 2025.  Spead the word for a candidate.  
         Jan T. 

Thought for month: 
“Choose being KIND over being RIGHT, 

 and you will be right every time. “ 
--Richard Carlson 

Happy Valentines Day to all! 

 
                           Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 

       02/2025 VOS 
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